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Introduction:

 All Peterborough Diocese Education Trust (PDET) schools have a similar approach to 

meeting the needs of pupils with Special Educational Needs and/or Disabilities (SEND) 

and are supported by the trust to ensure that all pupils, regardless of their specific 

needs, make the best possible progress in school. 

 The needs of SEND pupils are being met in a mainstream setting wherever possible. 



Code of Practice (2015)

The SEND Code of Practice 2015 states that a child has SEND if: 

•

•

•



The 4 Broad Areas of Need

• Communication and Interaction.

• Cognition and Learning.

• Social, Emotional and Mental Health 

Difficulties.

• Sensory and/or Physical.



Interventions available in school 2022/23

Cognition & Learning

Phonics catch up/SEND 
program

Shine reading

Shine maths 

Reading fluency

Precision Teaching

Acceleread Accelewrite 

Steps web

NCTEM Maths Fluency

Daily reading 

Communication & 
Interaction 

Speech sound 
production

Blank Level 
Questioning

Language for Thinking 

Intensive Interaction

Lego Therapy

Chatterway

Language Link

Selective Mutism

Social, Emotional & 
Mental Health 

Zones of Regulation 

Meet & greet

5 Point Scale

Daily check in

Wellbeing 

Social Stories

Social Detective

Talkabout 

Play therapy 

Physical & Sensory

Sensory room

Sensory breaks

 Sensory Circuits 

Adaptive aids 

Fine motor skills

Handwriting 

Occupational Therapy

Sensory Diet

Forest School



What is the Local Offer?

 Since The 2014 Children and Families Bill, Local 

Authorities are required to publish and review 

information about the services they expect to be 

available for children and young people with SEND 

aged 0- 25. The LA refer to this as the 'Local Offer’. 

 The intention of the Local Offer is to improve 

choice and transparency for families. It is also an 

important resource for parents in understanding 

the range of services and provision locally. The 

web site for the Local Offer in Northamptonshire is: 

https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservi

ces/children-families-education/send/local-

offer/Pages/default.aspx

 Schools use the Local Offer to meet the needs of 

SEND pupils as determined by school policy and 

the provision that the school is able to provide.

https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/send/local-offer/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/send/local-offer/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/send/local-offer/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/send/local-offer/Pages/default.aspx


Who should I speak to?

 The best people to talk to about your child’s difficulties with learning/ 

Special Educational Needs or disability (SEND) at St Andrews Primary 

School:

 You can talk to your child’s Class teacher. S/he is responsible for:

 Checking your child’s progress and identifying, planning and 

delivering any additional help your child may need (e.g. like 

targeted work, additional support etc) in accordance with the SEND 

Policy.

 Recording any additional help on the school’s Provision Map.

 Liaising with the SENDCo if and when necessary.

 You can also talk to our SENDCo, Miss Shelley Hannant. Our SENDCo is 

onsite every day or you can email s.hannant@standrews.pdet.org.uk

Shelley Hannant, SENDCo

mailto:s.Hannant@standrews.pdet.org.uk


Who should I speak to?
 Our SENDCo is responsible for:

 Developing and reviewing the school’s SEND policy.

 Coordinating all the support for pupils with special educational needs or 
disabilities (SEND).

 Supporting class teachers in the planning and assessing of SEND Support Plans 
and the assessing of individual pupil’s progress using the provision map.

 Ensuring that parents are fully informed about any extra support their child 
receives and that they are involved in supporting their child’s learning and 
reviewing their progress.

 Making referrals to agencies who come into school to help support pupil’s 
learning e.g. Speech and Language Therapy, Educational Psychology etc. 

 Liaising with these agencies.

 Updating the school’s SEND register (a system for ensuring that all the SEND 
needs of pupils in this school are known) and making sure that records of their 
progress and needs are kept.

 Facilitating specialist training and support for teachers and support staff in 
the school so that they can help children with SEND in the school to achieve 
the best progress possible.

 SENDCo Email – s.hannant@standrews.pdet.org.uk

 Telephone – 01536 512581

Shelley Hannant, SENDCo



Who should I speak to?
 You can also talk to our Head Teacher, Mr Ben Arnell. He 

is responsible for:

 The day-to-day management of all aspects of the 

school, including the support for children with SEND.

 Making sure that the Governing Body is kept up to date 

about issues relating to SEND.

 The Head Teacher will give responsibility to the SENDCo 

and Class  teachers, but is still responsible for ensuring 

that your child’s needs are met. 

 Head Teacher Email – b.arnell@standrews.pdet.org

 Telephone – 01536 512581

Ben Arnell, Head Teacher

mailto:b.arnell@standrews.pdet.org


Who should I speak to?

 Our SEND Governors:

 Bev Wright and Emma Crossdale are the SEND 

Governors, which means that they take a special interest 

in SEND issues and have a wealth of expertise in the 

area. 

 Mrs Cathy Armstrong is the Chair of our Governing Body.

Cathy Armstrong, Chair of Governors.



What support is available for children with SEND in our school?

 Class teacher input (Quality First Teaching)

 For your child this would mean:

 That the teacher has the highest possible expectations for your 

child and all pupils in their class.

 That all teaching is built on what your child already knows, can 

do and can understand.

 Different ways of teaching are in place so that your child is fully 

involved in learning in class. This may involve things like using 

more practical learning, various resources and visual supports.

 Specific strategies (which may be suggested by the SENDCo or 

outside agencies) are in place to support your child to learn.

 Your child’s teacher will have carefully checked on your child’s 

progress and may have decided that your child has a gap or 

gaps in their understanding/learning and needs some extra 

support to help them make the best possible progress.



What support is available for children with SEND in our school?

 Specific group work and 1:1 interventions

 These may be:

 Run in the classroom or in another part of the school.

 Run by a teacher or Teaching Assistant (TA).

 Specialist outside agencies working in school e.g. Speech and 

Language Therapy, Occupational Therapy, Physiotherapy.

 If your child has been identified as needing interventions and 

/or extra specialist outside support in school in order to progress 

with his/her learning they may be given a Learning Support Plan 

and placed on the SEND register after a discussion with 

parents.



The SEND Learning Support Plan

If a pupil is given a Learning Support Plan this means they have been identified by the SENDCo / 

class teacher as needing some extra specialist support in school. This may be from:

 Trained staff from within school.

 Local Authority services, such as the Specialist Support Services

 Hearing/Visual Impairment Services and the Educational Outreach Teams.

 Educational Psychologists, Occupational Therapists and Specialist Teachers for Dyslexia



If your child is identified as needing a SEND Support Plan you will be asked for your views and 

opinions on how best to help your child. Your child’s view will also be sought informally and they 

will be made familiar with their targets.

At the end of the term the plan will be reviewed by parents, staff and your child (as far as is 

possible – this may be difficult for very young children or children with delayed development).



The SEND Learning Support Plan

 You may be asked to give your permission for the school to refer your 

child to specialist professional e.g. a Speech and Language Therapist or 

Educational Psychologist. This will help the school and yourself 

understand your child’s particular needs better and therefore be able 

to support them better in school. The specialist professional will work 

with your child to understand their needs and make recommendations 

as to the ways your child is given support, they may also be involved in 

the review process. 

 Our school works with Mosaic Educational Psychology, Blossom 

Occupational Therapy, JoGo Play Therapy and Behaviour Support and 

Assess Dyslexia Northants. We also work with the Local Authority 

Outreach Teams; Portage (Nursery), Rowan Gate School, Maplefields 

School & the SEND Support Service. 



High Needs Funding

 If your child has a SEND Support Plan and we feel they are still not 

making sufficient progress, we can apply for Early Help Locality 

Funding (EHLF), or for nursery pupils, SENIF funding. The high needs 

funding system supports provision for pupils and students with 

special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) from their early 

years to 25. The Children and Families Act 2014 extends local 

authorities’ statutory duties relating to SEND across the 0 to 25 age 

range. 

 A range of providers have a duty to cooperate with the local 

authority on arrangements for children and young people with 

SEND (with a reciprocal duty on the local authority). Under current 

rules, mainstream schools educating high-needs pupils have to pay 

for the first £6,000 of their teaching, which is then topped up by 

councils. High needs funding is reviewed every 12 months. 



The Education, Health and Care Plan (EHCP)

 This type of support is available for children whose needs are 

more severe and complex and cannot be overcome through 

Quality First Teaching and intervention work, or even High Needs 

Funding. This means the child will have been identified by 

professionals as needing a particularly high level of individual or 

small group support. The child may also need specialist support 

in school from a professional outside the school.

 If staff feel that your child needs an EHCP, the SENDCo will make 

the request using evidence gathered from school and from any 

outside agencies that have been involved in assessing or 

working with your child.  As a parent you can also request that 

the Local Authority (LA) carry out an assessment of your child’s 

needs. 



The Education, Health and Care Plan (EHCP)

 After the request has been made to the ‘Panel of Professionals’ (with a lot of 

information about your child, including some from you), they will decide 

whether they think your child’s needs (as described in the paperwork 

provided), seem complex enough to warrant an EHCP. If this is the case, they 

will ask you and all the professionals involved with your child to write a report 

outlining your child’s needs. If they do not think your child needs this, they will 

ask the school to continue with the current support. They may suggest that 

the SENDCo applies for Higher Needs Funding. If granted, this allows the 

school to put extra support in place for your child.

 If your child is given an EHC Plan, it will outline the number of hours of 

individual/small group support your child will receive from the LA and how 

the support should be used and what strategies must be put in place. It will 

also have long and short term goals for your child.

 An additional adult may be used to support your child with whole class 

learning, run individual interventions or run small groups including your child. 

 EHC Plans are reviewed annually.



Provision Map

 At St Andrews Primary School, we also track the needs of our 

pupils on a school provision map which identifies all pupils with a 

special need and the support they receive. This includes pupils 

who do not have a SEND Support Plan or EHCP. It is reviewed 

termly and each pupil’s progress is assessed. Changes are made 

as needed.

 Your child’s progress will also be continually monitored by his/her 

class teacher, as well as the SENDCo. Their progress will be 

reviewed formally every term by the Class Teacher and Head 

Teacher in Pupil Progress Review meetings.



How is St Andrews Primary School accessible to children 
with SEND?

• We ensure, wherever possible, that equipment used is accessible 

to all children regardless of their needs.

• Wherever possible, we make sure extra-curricular activities are 

accessible for children with SEND and consult parents where 

additional resources need to be in place. 

• The school has an evac chair for first floor classrooms.

• Classrooms all have communication boards, and there are three 

communication board banners in communal spaces.

• We access support from the Hearing & Vision Impairment teams 

• We support SEND pupils with transition (either when they joining 

us, or are leaving this school, or moving on to another class). We 

recognise that transitions can be difficult for a child with SEND 

and take steps to ensure that any transition is as smooth as 

possible



If your child is moving to another school:

 For moves to secondary school our SENDCo will meet with the SENDCo 

from the next setting and ensure they know about SEND issues and any 

special support that needs to be in place for your child.

 In certain circumstances our SENDCo may also arrange transition

meetings to include parents and other members of staff.

 Where possible your child will visit their new school on several

occasions and in some cases staff from the new school will visit your

child in this school.

 Year 6 teachers will discuss your child with staff from the secondary 

school.

 For moves to school out of the area our SENDCo will contact the new 

school by phone or email.

 We will make sure that all records about your child are passed on as

soon as possible.



When your child moves to another class:

• Planning meetings will take place with the new teacher. Learning 

Support Plans will be shared with the new teacher.

• Your child will take part in a transition day in order to familiarise 

themselves with their new environment. They will also get to know 

their new class teacher and the teaching assistants with whom they 

will be working.

• Your child may work on social stories to help their understanding of 

the transition. Transition booklets may be made with photographs 

of staff and the new classroom.

• You will also get a chance to meet with the new class teacher to 

discuss any concerns you may have.



Emotional & Social Development:

 We recognise that pupils with SEND may have Emotional and Social 

Development needs that will require support in school.

• Referrals to outside agencies (eg. Bereavement Councillors, School 

Nurses, Health Visitors) are completed by the Inclusion Team as 

necessary.

• We have Behaviour and Anti-Bullying Policies.

• We have a Safeguarding Policy in place and follow National & LA 

Guidelines.

• The Head Teacher, SENDCo, Early Years Leader and Family Support 

Worker are designated Safeguarding Leads.



Where else can I go for advice and support?

 Northampton’s Information and Advice Service (IASS) can signpost 

you to available support. 

 https://www.iassnorthants.co.uk/Pages/home.aspx

 SNIX is a magazine listing extra curricular activities for children with 

SEND. 

 Special Needs Index (SNIX) - Special educational needs and 

disability (SEND) support (northamptonshire.gov.uk)

https://www.iassnorthants.co.uk/Pages/home.aspx
https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/SEND/send-support-for-children/Pages/special-needs-index.aspx
https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/SEND/send-support-for-children/Pages/special-needs-index.aspx
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